
From: Rebekah Msuya-Collison
To: Justin Finkbeiner
Subject: FW: Tennis courts
Date: July-09-20 4:03:21 PM
Attachments: partnership proposal.pdf

 
 

From: Mayor Finch 
Sent: Thursday, July 2, 2020 10:52 AM
To: rachel_skillen@hotmail.com
Cc: Dan Best <cao@southhuron.ca>; Rebekah Msuya-Collison <clerk@southhuron.ca>; Megan Goss
<mgoss@southhuron.ca>
Subject: Tennis courts
 
Hi Rachel.
Thanks for reaching out. We will certainly add this to the agenda. Hope all is well!
George
         
Dan / Rebekah:
Can this please be added to correspondence for the next meeting.
Thanks – George
 
 

From: Rachel Skillen [mailto:rachel_skillen@hotmail.com] 
Sent: Thursday, July 2, 2020 10:45 AM
To: Megan Goss <mgoss@southhuron.ca>; Dan Best <cao@southhuron.ca>; Mayor Finch
<gfinch@southhuron.ca>; Deputy Mayor Dietrich <jdietrich@southhuron.ca>; Councillor Vaughan
<mvaughan@southhuron.ca>; Councillor Faubert <dfaubert@southhuron.ca>; Councillor Neeb
<aneeb@southhuron.ca>; Councillor Ferguson Willard <bwillard@southhuron.ca>; Councillor Oke
<toke@southhuron.ca>
Subject: Tennis courts
 
Good morning Mayor Finch, members of council and staff,
 
I am writing on behalf of the South Huron Optimist Club in support of the replacement of the
tennis courts in Exeter.  As you know, our organization is focused on providing opportunities
for youth and families in South Huron, and we feel that a recreational activity such as tennis is
a great way for people of all ages to participate in a healthy activity.  This is a relatively low-
cost activity and can be played with a parent, caregiver, grandparent or a friend.  It does not
require a registration fee like most other sports and activities, so it would be accessible to
many families in our community.      
 
In May 2019 our club reached out to council to offer financial support for the refurbishment of
the tennis courts with funds raised through our annual Great Community Challenge.  We




 
 
May 5 2019 


Dan Best, CAO 
Municipality of South Huron 
 
Re: Interest in donating to refurbishment of tennis courts 


 


Dear Dan and members of South Huron Council, 


The South Huron Optimist Club is hosting the 9th annual Great Community Challenge on September 14th 2019.  Past tournaments have 


raised funds for several worthwhile community projects in South Huron, including: 


- 2011 - Funds raised for Centralia playground  
- 2012 - Funds raised for Crediton playground  
- 2013 - Funds raised for Exeter Splash Pad  
- 2014 - Funds raised for phase 2 of the splash pad project - the adjacent playground  
- 2015 - Funds raised for the Huron County Food Bank commercial cooler  
- 2016 - Funds raised going to support Jessica’s House  
- 2017 - Funds raised for accessible washrooms at Exeter Splash Pad  
- 2018 - Funds raised for Huron-Perth Child and Youth Mental Health Services 


 


All of the projects listed above have been completed and we are very proud of our contributions to this community through the funds 


raised at our Great Community Challenge.   


In recent discussions within our club about this year’s event, we identified an interest in supporting a refurbishment of the tennis courts 


located behind Exeter Elementary School.  We feel that this area is in significant need of repair, and if completed it could become a 


place for youth and families to be active and spend time together.   


We would be interested in donating the funds from this year’s event if MOSH is moving forward with this project.  We are also 


interested in working alongside other community groups who demonstrate a shared interest and commitment to the project in order to 


see it completed.  Our commitment to this project would be $5000.   


We would be willing to meet with members of council and/or staff to discuss further.  We also invite all members of council and staff to 


be part of this event by entering a team of 2 into our Holeyboard tournament!  Information and registration can be found on our South 


Huron Optimist Club Facebook page.   


 


Thank you so much for your time and consideration, 


Rachel Skillen 


President, South Huron Optimist Club 
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would be pleased to donate $5000 toward the replacement of the tennis courts if it was to go
ahead.  I have attached the original letter for your reference.  
 
We appreciate your consideration of investing in this recreational activity in our community
and look forward to hearing the results of your decision at the July 13th council meeting.    
 
Yours in Optimism,
 
Rachel Skillen
President, South Huron Optimist Club
 
 
    
 

From: Megan Goss <mgoss@southhuron.ca>
Sent: June 1, 2020 3:52 PM
To: Dan Best <cao@southhuron.ca>; Rachel Skillen <rachel_skillen@hotmail.com>
Subject: RE: Questions
 
Good Afternoon Rachel,

At this time the tennis courts are in disrepair. They are scheduled to be repaired in 2021 subject to
our budgeting process and Council's approval.

Thank you 

Megan Goss, BA, CHRL
Manager of Public Works
Municipality of South Huron
519-235-0310  x235
mgoss@southhuron.ca
         
Please consider the environment before printing this email.
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
This e-mail message, including any attachments, is intended for the use of the individual to whom it
is addressed and may contain information that is privileged and confidential. If you are not the
intended recipient, you are notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this
communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify
the sender and erase this e-mail message immediately. 

-----Original Message-----
From: Dan Best 
Sent: Monday, June 1, 2020 9:54 AM
To: Rachel Skillen <rachel_skillen@hotmail.com>; Megan Goss <mgoss@southhuron.ca>
Subject: RE: Questions
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